Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting 

Minutes
January 14, 2013
Call to order/Proof of Posting: Call to order/Proof of Posting.  The meeting was called to order at 7pm by Chairman Fred Wolf.  Also present from the board were Supervisors Melody Moore, Dan Behringer, Stan Beuthin  and Clerk Maria Van Cleve. Treasurer Jan Hake and Supervisor Carrie Richard were absent.  The agenda was published on January 10 and posted on January 11.

Motion to December 11, 2012 meeting minutes by Moore , second by Behringer.  Approved  4-0.

Approval of December 2012 financial report.  Total receipts were 715,027.33 ($693,367.46 from tax collections).  Total disbursements were $27,899.19.  Total cash on hand at year end for the Town was $215,476.93.  Total budget cash on hand for 2012 year-end was $208,381. Motion to approve by Moore , second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.

Public Input- NONE
Discussion/possible action on plan for town-wide rezone in order to bring non-conforming properties up to date. Kurt Codl from Dane County Zoning was present. A draft letter was written to residents to inform them of the upcoming town-wide rezone.  Two public hearings were proposed, the first on March 18th and the second on April 22nd.  Both meetings will be from 6:30-7:30. There will be two letters that will be shown to the board at the Feb 11 board meeting.   One of the letters will be for the group that must comply with the rezone. The other one is for the group that has a choice of whether to rezone or not..  Motion by Moore to move ahead with the rezone and bring letters to the Feb 11 Board meeting.  Second by Beuthin.  Approved 4-0.  
Discussion/possible action on rules for hazardous chemical disposal and burning at the transfer site.  
We will continue to collect oil and anti-freeze.  Keith will look into getting paid for this.  Motion to get containment for the oil and antifreeze by Beuthin, second by Moore. Approved 4-0.  Wolf will look into a burning license with Dennis Mack.

Discussion/possible action on continuing distribution of Town of Mazomanie Scholarship. Van Cleve will send out information on the scholarship to both Wisconsin Heights and Sauk Prairie. Motion to continue, by Beuthin, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0
Discussion/possible action on renewing License for Rio Valley Mobile Home Park.  The application went out late and has not been returned yet.  This will be on next  month’s agenda.
Discussion/possible action on board members attending regional Towns Association meeting.
Stan and Fred will attend on the 22nd of Feb.  Dan and Maria will go on the 26th of January. Maria will register everyone
Motion to approve the disbursements.  Approved. 4-0.
Beuthin would like to discuss town hall policy issues

Board Input—update on bridge inspection reports-  The clerk received the bridge inspection report from the county and passed along the required maintenance projects to Keith.  Moore updated the board on the situation with hazardous waste collection at the transfer site.

Confirm upcoming meetings: Board meeting: February 11. Caucus: January 21
The meeting was adjourned 8:42pm
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk
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